HIGHLAND JOINT SCHOOL DISTRICT #305
School Board Minutes
Regular Meeting
September 12, 2022

The Board of Trustees of Joint School District #305 met in regular session in the Library of the school at
7:01pm. Present were Trustees Smith, Knowlton, Mendenhall, Goeckner, and Nesbitt. Also attending
was Clerk Weeks. The audience included Becky Finnell, Gail Lowe, and Heath Fuller.

Maintenance Coordinator Heath Fuller gave a short walk through of the building and grounds.
Highlights included the painting done on the gym and the new propane boiler burner.

Trustee Knowlton moved that the consent agenda be approved as presented. Trustee Mendenhall
seconded the motion. The consent agenda included minutes of the last meeting and certain current bills
of this school district to be paid as presented: checks #34400 — 34450 totaling $128,231.28. Classified
Personnel Actions included the resignation of Paraprofessional Shayla VonBargen and the position
change of Mondy Moddrell from Assistant Girls Basketball Coach to Boys Basketball Coach. A vote
was taken and the motion passed.

Gail Lowe of Harlow’s presented the bus routes and changes were noted for the new school year. Most
of the routes have minimal change. Emergency Evacuations were done recently at the school for all K-
12 students. Trustee Mendenhall moved and Trustee Nesbitt seconded to approve the bus routes as
presented. A vote was taken and the motion passed.

The Mentor Program including stipends and plan was presented to the board. Trustee Knowlton moved
and Trustee Goeckner seconded to approved the plan as presented. A vote was taken and the emotion
passed.

The new hire for Boys Basketball Coach of Monty Moddrell was presented to the board. Trustee
Knowlton moved and Trustee Mendenhall seconded to approve this new hire as presented. A vote was
taken and the motion passed.

The matter of adopting the 2018 Special Education Manual was presented to the board. Trustee
Mendenhall moved and Trustee Nesbitt seconded to adopt the 2018 Special Education Manual. A vote
was taken and the motion passed.

Superintendent Kellogg’s written report was handed out for review.

Principal Finnell gave a report of her activities.

A reminder was made about the Board Basics Training on Wednesday the 14,

Discussion was held about going to the Idaho School Boards Association Region II Meeting in October.
One trustee for sure at this time.

Trustee Smith deslared the meeting adjourned at 7:40pm.
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